
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Welcome back to Term 2. I hope everyone had a great holiday and spent some quality time together as a family. 
I spoke to the students on Monday about setting goals for the new term that will challenge themselves. I        
encourage all parents to talk to your child about these goals and ask what you can do at home to help your child. 
 
We have had several new students enrol at the start of this term and we would like extend a warm welcome to 
them and their whanau. With friendly staff and students, we are sure it will not take you long to settle into life at 
GIS. 
 
A reminder that if any parents have concerns about their child, you should contact their teacher to discuss things. 
As a school we do our very best for all students and deal with every issue, but it is difficult to do so if we have not 
been informed.   
 
Cyber-Safety at Glenfield Intermediate 
Glenfield Intermediate has been approached by our School Community Officer recently over the use of online 
technology by intermediate aged students. This is an issue that impacts all schools and as such police are    
working hard to educate students, staff and families about safe digital citizenship. 
 
Each of our classes will be having a session over the next few weeks about being responsible digital citizens. 
The session will cover off safety rules for using online technology, action to take if confronted with problems 
online, and also relevant details about the New Zealand law around this issue - the Harmful Digital                
Communications Act 2015. 
 
NetSafe New Zealand states, óthe Harmful Digital Communications Act 2015 tackles some of the ways people 
use technology to hurt others. It aims to prevent and reduce the impact of online bullying, harassment and other 
forms of abuse and intimidation.ò 
 
This Act has afforded Police and other government agencies the ability to get quick and lasting help for people in 
New Zealand who have received serious or ongoing harmful digital communications. 
 
It has been interesting to note that some of the activity of our young people online (the content of photos or   
videos and words within messages posted) are now actually breaking the law under this Act. 
 
The following link gives great information about the Act specifically within our schools. It covers what harmful 
digital communications are, and what the Act deems as unlawful. https://www.netsafe.org.nz/hdc-in-schools/ 
 
You can help your child with their learning by knowing a bit about this Act too. Senior Constable Nicholas has 
offered a parent meeting to our parents/caregivers here at school. This will be held on Wednesday, 23rd May, at 
5.30pm.  We strongly urge you to attend this meeting as the Act covers many aspects of online use that you may 
not realise is now breaking the law under this Act. 
 
ANZAC Day 
Leanne Somerville Smith (DP) and two of our school prefects attended the Glenfield ANZAC Day service. Tia 
and Ashley both represented GIS with pride at the service as they read out the names of the local serviceman 
that lost their lives in World War 1 and World War 2. 
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GIS is a PB4L School 

Our purpose is to encourage 
students to take responsibility 
for themselves by providing a 
consistent, positive approach 
to behaviour. 

 

At GIS we value: 

§ Respect 

§ Responsibility 

§ Relationships 

§ Resilience 
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Uniform Expectation 
The expectation at GIS is that students wear their formal uniform to and from school.  Whilst at school they will be required to change into their PE 
gear at certain points of the day. It is essential that all students have 100% correct uniform at all times.  There are a number of students wearing  
canvas shoes which are not allowed. I ask that all parents please ensure that your child has the correct uniform and wears it appropriately. If this is 
problematic, please contact the classroom teacher, as non regulation clothing, hats and shoes are not allowed. If you are unsure, please check with 
the school office or look on the school website. 
 
Technology Fees and School Donations 
A huge thank you to those families who have recently paid their child's technology fee and/or their school donation.  Many families have taken up the 
option of making automatic payments throughout the year to cover these costs and we are more than happy with this kind of arrangement.  Just a 
reminder what these monies cover. The school donation goes directly into resourcing to enhance teaching and learning and improve student       
achievement.  These donations are tax deductible and the school issues a receipt for this purpose.  The technology fee covers the 'take home'    
component of materials required to run our wonderful Specialisation programmes. 
 
If you have concerns about making payments we are happy to work with you, so please contact our friendly office staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
Mark Whitford 
Principal 
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Glenfield ANZAC Day Service 


